

ज्ञान विज्ञान विमक्त्रये

प्रो. (डॉ.) जसपाल एस. सन्धू सचिव

Prof. (Dr.) Jaspal S. Sandhu

MBBS, MS (Ortho), DSM, FAIS, FASM, FAFSM, FFIMS. FAMS

Secretary



## विश्वविद्यालय अनुदान आयोग University Grants Commission

(मानव तंताधन विकास मंत्रालय, भारत सरकार)

(Ministry of Human Resource Development, Govt. of India)

वहादुरशाह ज़फ़र मार्ग, नई दिल्ली-110002 Bahadur Shah Zafar Marg, New Delhi-110002

Ph.: 011-23239337, 23236288,

Fax: 011-23238858, email: jssandhu.ugc@nic.in

## **BY SPEED POST**

D.O.No. F. 1-1/2014(Secy)

12<sup>th</sup> November, 2014

## Dear Sir/Madam,

The UGC has embarked on numerous measures to enhance efficiency and excellence in the higher education system in the country. The reforms undertaken in this regard have led to noticeable improvement in the standards of education. However, because of the diversity in the evaluation system followed by different universities in India, students have suffered acceptance of their credentials, at times, across the university system, as well as the employment agencies.

In order to mitigate this procedure, it has been thought that the Choice-Based Credit System (CBCS) proposed by the UGC should be adopted by all the Universities. This would ensure seamless mobility of students across the higher education institutions in the country as well as abroad. The credits earned by the student can be transferred and would be of great value to the students in the event of their seeking migration from one institution to the other.

Even in the universities which have already adopted the CBCS it has come to our notice that there is tremendous diversity in the adoption of the system that inter-university migration of students amongst such universities has also posed problems. Under the situation mentioned, the UGC has formulated Guidelines for adoption of uniform Choice-Based Credit System across all the universities. The Guidelines have been uploaded on the website of the UGC (www.ugc.ac.in).

You are requested that the Guidelines may kindly be accessed from the UGC website and the system introduced in your esteemed university from the academic year 2015-16. All the actions taken in this regard may kindly be communicated to the Secretary, UGC (email: ugc.action@gmail.com).

With kind regards,

Yours sincerely,

(Jaspal 6. Sandhu)

The Vice-Chancellors of all Universities.